
 

 

25 June 2021 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian,  
 
Keeping our school safe for our students and staff & July Notification 
 

Dear Parent/Guardian, 
 

We understand that some parents are concerned about the Bukit Merah View Covid-
19 cluster and the impact it may have on back-to-school arrangements for our school. 
 
The Ministry of Health is conducting mandatory Covid-19 testing for all residents of 
affected blocks in the area and strengthening the ringfencing of cases to protect the 
community from further transmission. If a positive case is detected, MOH will isolate 
the case, test and quarantine them. Other measures are also in place to determine 
the source of transmission. 
 
In line with national posture, the school will reopen in Term 3, 28 June 2021. We will 
continue to keep all staff and students safe through strict safe management 
measures, which include: 

 daily temperature-taking and screening before lessons 

 cleaning high-touch surfaces and regularly disinfecting our premises 

 assigned seating and minimise intermingling by students from different classes 

 fixed exam-style seating and mandatory wearing of masks at all times, except 

when eating or drinking 

 staggered recess with fixed seating  

 restrictions on visits by external parties such as parents and vendors  

We need to work together to keep our schools safe. MOE strongly urges all parents to 
comply with our screening policy to keep their children at home and inform the school 
immediately if there are household members who have Acute Respiratory Illness, or 
have reasons to believe they might have been infected with Covid-19, including those 
who have gone for a swab test. Students should seek medical attention immediately if 
they feel unwell and continue practicing good personal hygiene. 
 
We will keep you updated of any developments through Parents Gateway.  We seek 
your support not to circulate any unconfirmed information. Should you have queries, 
please contact Mrs Linda Tan, Vice-Principal.  
 
Attached please find a letter from MOE on Updates to Schools' Leave of Absence and 
Approved Absences Policies. We have also appended our July Notification for 
information on school matters. 
 
Thank you for your support in keeping our school safe and for learning to continue for 
our students.   
 
Regards, 
Radin Mas Primary School 


